
 

 
 
 

       

 

 
Agenda Item 5 

MEETING DATE: July 19, 2017 
 
SUBJECT:  Sacramento County’s Request for Employer 

Contribution Prepayment for FY 2017-2018 and Final 
Reconciliation for FY 2016-2017 

                                                                       Deliberation                Receive 
SUBMITTED FOR:         Consent           X     and Action                  and File 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that the Board accept the payment of $176,580,794 representing 
prepayment of the annual employer contributions for the County of Sacramento (County) for 
the 2017-2018 fiscal year, which is net of the final amount overpaid for employer contributions 
in the 2016-2017 fiscal year and net of the amount of replacement benefit plan payments for 
calendar year 2016. Staff recommends that the Board approve the net prepayment amount of 
$176,580,794 to be made on Friday, July 28, 2017, which coincides with the first pay day 
following the first full pay period that commences in July 2017.  
 
PURPOSE 
 
In the attached letter dated July 14, 2017, Ben Lamera, County Director of Finance, informed 
the Retirement Board that the County has elected to prepay employer contributions for the 
2017-2018 fiscal year in the amount of $179,652,905. Government Code Section 31582 
permits the County to prepay its contributions to SCERS. The County has elected to prepay its 
employer contributions, and the Retirement Board has approved of this election for several 
years. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
SCERS’ retained actuary Segal Consulting (Segal) opined on the appropriate amount of the 
annual employer contribution prepayment for the 2017-2018 fiscal year based on estimated 
payroll provided by the County. In the attached letter dated July 7, 2017 from Segal, Andy 
Yeung has determined the employer contribution prepayment amount to be $179,652,905.  
 
As noted above, the County intends to offset $437,040 for replacement benefit plan payments 
from its annual employer contribution prepayment, which is consistent with the treatment in 
prior years. These payments were made by the County in calendar year 2016, and the County 
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has provided a schedule which lists the detailed payments supporting this amount. The County 
also intends to offset the overpaid contributions of $2,635,071 from FY 2016-2017 based on 
the final reconciliation.  
 
The net cash settlement amount to be paid to SCERS is summarized as follows: 
 

Prepayment of Employer Contributions for FY 2017-2018 $179,652,905 
Less: Replacement Benefit Plan Payments for Calendar 
Year 2016 

- 437,040 

Less: Final Overpayment of Employer Contributions for 
FY 2016-2017 

-2,635,071 

Final Net payment to be made from the County to SCERS 
on July 28, 2017 

$176,580,794 

 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
In order to prepay employer contributions, the employer must provide an estimate of its annual 
payroll to Segal. An overstated payroll estimate will lead to an overstated employer 
contribution prepayment amount and vice versa. Based on a final reconciliation, the payroll 
estimate that the County provided to Segal for the 2016-2017 fiscal year was too high, which 
resulted in a final employer contribution overpayment to SCERS in the amount of $2,635,071 
for FY 2016-2017. Due to federal tax law considerations, SCERS cannot refund the final 
reconciliation amounts overpaid by the County, and instead, this overpayment must be offset 
against the prepayment that the County plans to make for the 2017-2018 fiscal year. 
 
In addition, the County intends to offset $437,040 in replacement benefit plan payments from 
its annual employer contribution prepayment. As a reminder, the replacement benefit plan was 
established by the County to pay earned benefits above the annual benefit payment limit 
imposed upon SCERS by federal tax law. The County is entitled to offset these payments 
against future employer contributions to SCERS, because the County had already contributed 
to SCERS for the benefits that it was required to pay under the replacement benefit plan. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Letter from Ben Lamera, County Director of Finance dated July 14, 2017 
 
Prepared by:  Reviewed by: 
 
 
_____________________________  ____________________________ 
Kathryn T. Regalia     Annette St. Urbain  
Chief Operations Officer    Interim Chief Executive Officer   
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